Board of Directors Meeting, July 10, 2008

The KASC Board of Directors met at Rush Street on July 10, 2008. Gene Faxon called the meeting to order and Tom Patton opened with prayer. Jean Rhea gave a financial summary from ETSU on the May seminar, and she has submitted paperwork to obtain the payment. Max Middleton added that this year's critique was extremely successful. The Seminar Committee has met to conduct an initial review of the comments, and another meeting will be held before the end of 2008 to begin working on next year's event. The KASC Fun Fest Fire Safety Rodeo will be held on Saturday, July 12 at the Dobyns-Bennett parking lot area. We need help, and it was discussed to provide support with only members of KASC, their families, affiliates of the council, or fire fighters. To open this event for public support could provide some liability issues that we wish to avoid. Jim Bean of Sullivan County Health Department will be our speaker for the meeting on July 15. He will be speaking on the recent mutual aid training exercise that was conducted at Tri-Cities Airport last month. The Safe Communities Application Committee will tentatively meet again by the end of July to continue filling out the necessary paperwork for the National Safe Community Award. Andrea Hooper of Wellmont is leading this effort. Nathan Trent gave a presentation on building a new web site for the council. Many aspects of changes were discussed, and the Board elected to provide a final vote to Gene by the business meeting on Tuesday, allowing time to visit Nathan's web site (approved). We have been asked to partner with the Sullivan County Health Council on a task force to reduce Motor Vehicle Accidents. Gene presented the letter from the Sullivan County Health Department for review. The meeting was adjourned at 12:40.